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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            January 24, 2006
PRESENT:

_vac_Arlene Bautista
   __x_Mike Dalton                __x_ Sheryl Kimball
    __x_Valerie Wagner

__x_Neal Bennett
   __x_Momi Elliott                __x_ Donna Manno        __x_Lisa Webb

__x_Bill Benson
   __x_Grace Felarca              __x_ Jeff Marsee
    ____Dean Whetham

____Rocky Bonura
   __x_Beverly Gilmore          __x_ Carlos Mena
    __x_Urania Yuan

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Nancy Hammond         ____ Linda Mobley 
  

__x_June Curtis
   __x_Miriam Ifill                   










Also Attending:     Pam Fees         

Minutes:  The minutes of October 25 were approved.
Electric Cart Parade:  A campus-wide classified event is being planned for Friday, April 7.  Starting at 10 a.m., offices will be closed (with the exception of those manning phones) so that everyone can participate in the event.  First, groups of classified employees will decorate some of the electric carts.  There will then be a parade of the carts through the center of campus.  The event is modeled after the Doo-Dah Parade, including marchers in the parade.  Carts will be judged and awards will be given.  This will be followed by a picnic at noon and in-service training (Why I Like You, Why I Don’t) in the afternoon.  These activities are for all areas on campus, and since the offices will be closed, participation is mandatory.      
Noted:  
· Employees with schedules other than 7:45 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. can have a variation on their work day for those who want to participate, pending supervisor approval.  
· An evening workshop could be done for the night shift.   

· A committee will be formed to address issues like how to identify and assign carts, what can be done to the carts (nothing permanent), where to get the materials, what the awards will look like, etc.  Donna Manno will head the committee, and June Curtis, Dan Cahill and Valerie Wagner volunteered to serve on it.  The first meeting will be held this Thursday.       
· Employees have a right to have professional growth opportunities.
Comments:

· Safety issues re:  driving carts need to be addressed.  Some carts will be held back for emergency purposes.  
· Members generally liked the idea and felt it would be a fun way to bring people together.  

· Some felt they were too busy and this would take too much time away from work.    
· Concern was expressed that making it mandatory might make the event a negative for some.    

It was stressed that the bottom line is to set up an annual fun event to allow employees to get to know each other outside of regular work offices and to provide an opportunity for professional development.  

Budget:  
· ECC Budget:  Pam Fees reported that there is now more emphasis on divisions being accountable for their budgets.  The Accounting staff is sending monthly reports to managers regarding their spending.  If there is no budget, purchase orders will not go through.  It is critical that divisions stay within their budgets to maintain reserves.  
ECC will be using the following three major components to develop a new budget module:

1.
Instructional side  

2.
Mandatory side (support operations, utilities, contracts, etc.)

3.
Discretionary (conferences, workshops, training, etc.

· State Budget:  A COLA of 5.18% is being projected for the 2006-07 budget, but this could change by the May Revise.  Community colleges must have their budgets in place by July 1; however, the State (from which the college receives its funding) doesn’t always meet its budget deadline and frequently doesn’t have its budget approved until several months after.  
Update on TO DO List:  
1.
Donna provided copies of the Administrative Services (AS) Orientation Sub-Committee Report.  

2.
Dr. Marsee has not yet talked with Dr. Arce re:  asking classes to name tag the plants on campus.    

3.
The Payroll flowcharting meeting has been scheduled.  

Administrative Services (AS) Orientation Sub-Committee Report:  The group discussed ideas for the future, including a needs survey and possible training.  They then prioritized what they considered the top ten items from the left column, based on their own personal needs.  If they had no needs, they were instructed to choose what they feel others needed.     
Division Reports

· Donna Manno:  
· The February 8 Flex Day will be for full and part-time faculty and the focus will be on classroom retention strategies.  Classified staff will have their Flex Day later in the semester.   
· The spring computer training schedule will be out soon.  They will be transitioning to more focused topic sessions.   
· Momi Elliott:  Due to the way the budget was rolled over this year to reflect only actual expenditures, she expressed concern that some divisions feel they need to spend all their money in order to avoid losing it.      

TO DO:

· Dr.  Marsee will talk with Dr. Arce re:  asking classes to name tag the plants on campus.

· Dr. Marsee will share with the PBC and the vice presidents the concerns regarding divisions feeling they need to spend all the money in their budgets in order to avoid losing it.    
Meeting adjourned at 10 a.m.
ac124






